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Texas Christian University. Jackson had the 
chance to enroll early and start practicing with 
the football team in Fort Worth, but instead 
decided to stay to help the Panthers make his-
tory. It was Bryson Jackson that hit a three- 
run home run against Tomball Memorial that 
clinched the team’s trip to State. 

It’s been a tough season for the Panthers 
with many tough opponents. One of the tough-
er games was against Santa Fe High School; 
just over 24 hours after 10 lives were lost at 
Santa Fe High School. The Kingwood Park 
Panthers stepped off the bus wearing ‘‘Santa 
Fe Strong’’ warm-up shirts. After the game, 
the Panthers presented the shirts to the Santa 
Fe players after every player hugged the en-
tire team. It was an emotional game that 
meant so much more than baseball. One of 
the Panthers, Jason Rendon, said ‘‘We played 
the strongest team in Texas, and now we play 
for them.’’ 

No matter what the outcome of this week-
end might be, these boys have shown true 
class and have represented the Kingwood 
community well. So this weekend, head to the 
Dell Diamond and support the Kingwood Park 
Panthers as they fight for the State Champion-
ship title. 

And that’s just the way it is. 
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HONORING COMMUNITY CHAMPION 
GRACE BEAL 

HON. MIKE KELLY 
OF PENNSYLVANIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, June 7, 2018 

Mr. KELLY of Pennsylvania. Mr. Speaker, I 
would like to recognize a young lady from my 
congressional district, 16-year-old Grace Beal. 
Grace is the daughter of David and Corri Beal 
and the older sister of Eliza and Lucy Beal. 
Grace is a Sophomore in High School but has 
proven herself to be wise beyond her years 
and honorable in every sense of the word. 

In 2009, when Grace was just 7 years old, 
her youngest sister Lucy died of a congenital 
heart disease. The loss of 11-month-old Lucy 
was an absolute tragedy that devastated the 
entire Beal family and led to a painful mourn-
ing period. However, in the midst of grief, 
Grace developed a sincere desire to honor 
Lucy’s memory and make a difference for 
those who will unfortunately experience similar 
circumstances. 

When Grace reflects on Lucy’s journey she 
is reminded of the hardships but also recalls 
the kindness and compassion her family re-
ceived from the Children’s Hospital of Pitts-
burgh (CHP). Even after all of these years, 
Grace is quick to praise the Children’s Hos-
pital of Pittsburgh and applaud their unwaver-
ing dedication to patients and families in need 
of support. Therefore, beginning in fourth 
grade, Grace decided to express her apprecia-
tion by organizing a book drive which resulted 
in a donation of 600 books to the Children’s 
Hospital of Pittsburgh Library. The following 
year, while in fifth grade, Grace came up with 
the fundraising idea ‘‘Laps for Lucy’’ through 
her swim team, which raised over $3,400 for 
Child Life at the Children’s Hospital of Pitts-
burgh. Grace continued to create new initia-
tives and once again, in sixth grade, she 
hosted ‘‘Lovies for Lucy’’ by collecting over 
150 blankets for the Children’s Home of Pitts-

burgh, another facility that played an influential 
role in Lucy’s journey. 

By seventh grade, Grace created ‘‘Layups 
for Lucy’’ which initially began as a 3-on-3 
basketball tournament but has developed into 
much more. Now an annual event, Layups for 
Lucy has raised over $70,000 and continues 
to evolve and prosper each year. Grace was 
invigorated by raising money and helping oth-
ers, which led to her decision to create a 
Layups for Lucy fund and become a 501(c)(3) 
nonprofit organization. Grace is quick to at-
tribute the success of the event to the involve-
ment of her friends and family, Neshannock 
High School students and staff, and members 
of the New Castle community who have been 
actively involved and extremely generous. 

In addition to her philanthropic involvement, 
Grace is a member of her high school 
volleyball and basketball teams, she serves as 
a student government representative, partici-
pates in various academic clubs and has been 
selected to National Honor Society. Grace’s 
community involvement and exceptional vol-
unteerism have caught the attention of many 
and inevitably led to several prestigious hon-
ors. Grace was a 2018 Distinguished Finalist 
for the Prudential Spirt of Community Award, 
a 2016 Jefferson Award finalist for the Most 
Outstanding Volunteer of the Year, the recipi-
ent of the Lancer Pride and Promise Award 
and she qualified to receive the prestigious 
President’s Volunteer Service Award. 

In sum, Grace displayed resilience in the 
face of adversity. She turned her pain into 
passion and created a commitment to helping 
others. Grace has demonstrated outstanding 
civic and charitable responsibility and has 
thrived as a leader, encouraging others to get 
involved and give back. Although she has al-
ready accomplished so much, Grace has no 
plans to slow down now. Grace is energized 
by helping others and she will continue to 
strive for greatness and uplift those in need, 
however necessary. 

In serving her community, the Children’s 
Hospital of Pittsburgh, and the memory of her 
sister Lucy, Grace is an absolute inspiration. 
Her compassion and generosity have posi-
tively influenced the lives of many and will 
continue to do so for years to come. There-
fore, on behalf of the Third Congressional Dis-
trict of Pennsylvania, I would like to express 
sincere gratitude and appreciation to Grace 
Beal, an admirable young lady, a selfless indi-
vidual, and a true Community Champion. 
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RECOGNIZING PAT VOLKMAR 

HON. GREG GIANFORTE 
OF MONTANA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, June 7, 2018 

Mr. GIANFORTE. Mr. Speaker, I rise today 
to honor Pat Volkmar, a middle school teacher 
in Great Falls, whose passion for education 
takes his students beyond the classroom and 
into the business world. 

Through support from the Great Falls com-
munity, Pat Volkmar launched and advises 
Grizz Biz, a program that provides students 
with opportunities to learn valuable skills, op-
erate a business, and earn a paycheck. 

Middle school students, young men and 
women from 12 to 14 years old, run every as-
pect of Grizz Biz, including hiring, production, 

marketing, management, and accounting. Stu-
dents develop important trade skills, including 
woodworking, engraving, and ceramics. 

Those wishing to join Grizz Biz must pre-
pare and submit resumes as well as interview 
with their peers. 

The program provides the next generation 
with experience they will carry with them into 
their future careers and endeavors. They de-
velop entrepreneurial and leadership skills as 
well as confidence for opportunities beyond 
the classroom. 

Grizz Biz will build on its success at North 
Middle School by expanding to East Middle 
School next school year. Pat Volkmar is the 
driving force behind it all. 

For his commitment to create a unique, val-
uable education experience and the countless 
hours he spends inspiring young Montanans, I 
recognize Pat Volkmar for representing the 
spirit of Montana. 
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HONORING COLONEL PHILLIP J. 
DEPPERT 

HON. JIMMY PANETTA 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, June 7, 2018 

Mr. PANETTA. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
recognize Colonel Phillip J. Deppert for his 28 
years of military service and congratulate him 
on his retirement. COL Deppert assumed 
command of the Defense Language Institute 
Foreign Language Center (DLIFLC) in Mon-
terey, California in 2015 and has served this 
post and our community with distinction. COL 
Deppert’s accomplished career is an inspira-
tion, and I am honored to recognize his serv-
ice to our country and our community on the 
central coast of California. 

COL Deppert entered active duty in 1990 
with the 82d Airborne Division in Fort Bragg, 
North Carolina. In 1994, he transferred to the 
Military Intelligence Corps and served in the 
Republic of Korea as a Battalion Intelligence 
Officer and in the United States (1995–1998) 
as the Group Military Intelligence Detachment 
Commander and Group Senior Intelligence Of-
ficer. During this time, COL Deppert took part 
in numerous Special Operations assignments 
where he supported the Geographic Combat-
ant Commanders’ worldwide contingency plan-
ning tasks. 

COL Deppert then completed Command 
and General Staff College and served as the 
chief, Division Analysis and Control Element, 
and Military Intelligence Battalion Operations 
Officer for the U.S. Army’s 25th Infantry Divi-
sion (2003–2005). During this time, COL 
Deppert served in Afghanistan during Oper-
ation Enduring Freedom. He was then trans-
ferred to U.S. Special Operations Command 
Headquarters where he served as the Special 
Operations Branch Chief and as the first Di-
rector of Intelligence for the U.S. Special Op-
erations Command Interagency Task Force. 
COL Deppert then became the U.S. Army’s 
4th Infantry Division Senior Intelligence Officer 
when he served in Iraq during Operations Iraqi 
Freedom and New Dawn. 

After an assignment as the Deputy Mission 
manager in Mexico, COL Deppert earned a 
Master of Arts Degree in National Security and 
Strategic Studies from the U.S. Naval War 
College. COL Deppert then served as the 
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